
 

Short Activity Report - 2017 

 

During the year 2017, a total of 60 services were held, of which 51 were services of Holy 

Communion, including the midnight service on Christmas Eve. Throughout 2017 services 

were held on a weekly basis starting at the time of 10:30 on Sunday morning. 

 

The whole of 2017 was an interregnum year. The services were taken by a number of 

Locums including: The Revd Canon Andrew Haig (9 services), The Revd Canon Geoffrey 

Allen (4 services), The Revd Sam Van Leer (1 service), The Revd David Mumford (4 

services), The Revd Canon Richard Capper (7 services), The Revd Steve Collis (5 services) 

and The Revd Canon Brian Rodford (19 services). One service was taken by our previous 

Chaplain Revd Alja Tollefsen in early January followed by her retirement reception. During 

the year 9 non-Eucharistic services were taken by Simone Yallop as Reader in Training. 

 

The average attendance at services in 2017 was 46 and the average number of 

communicants was 41. This year a Sunday School was again held for the children. 

 

The Revd Canon Brian Rodford was appointed as our new chaplain as from 1 January 2018. 


